
Friends of the Church in India 
 
 
 

Treasurer's Report 
 

 I submit to you the audited financial statement for 2014. 
  
The opening balance on  1- 1- 2014 was  £15,453.66 
The closing balance on 31-12-2014 was   £14,398.32  
represented by: 
               National Savings Certificate   £  2,000.00 
               Current a/c     £     524.62 
               Deposit a/c     £11,873.70  
                                                                                             
                             Total     £14,398.32 
                                   
 
The following need to be brought to your attention:                      
  

1. The £659.95 received in 2014 for the Deenabandu Fellowship has been 
remitted in 2015     

  
  2. Living Partnership Conference. 

The contribution of £250.00 expected from the CNI/CSI Forum has been 
received in 2015. 

  
3. The Annual provision of £300.00 towards the triennial Unity Lecture 
has been made. 

  
Although the financial position of the FCI looks healthy (thanks mainly to the 
legacies received) the FCI in fact incurred an over-expenditure of £1,560.70 in 
2013 and £1,388.62 in 2014, creating a total deficit in the Income & Expenditure 
account of £2,949.32 in just 2 years. 
 
Finally, on a personal note, I'm sorry to have to give up my job as treasurer of 
the FCI on health grounds. I wish to thank Rev Dr Gordon Shaw for his help & 
guidance.  My thanks also to Rev Jessie Anand and Rev William Allberry. 
  
London                                                                                                  JB Duthie 
3-10-2015                                                                                           Treasurer. 
  


